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June 16, 2011 

 

DON’T HAMSTRING THE CONSUMER 

FINANCIAL PROTECTION BUREAU 

 

Dear Member, Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government: 

 

On behalf of The Leadership Conference on Civil and Human Rights, we write to 

express our strong opposition to any language in the FY2012 appropriations that 

would weaken the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau (CFPB). We urge you to 

reject the measure being marked up before the Subcommittee today. 

 

The Leadership Conference believes that the abysmal failure of existing regulators to 

look out for the interests of the communities we represent, or those of consumers in 

general, makes the need for a strong, independent Consumer Financial Protection 

Bureau perfectly clear. The bill being considered today, however, does not reflect 

this priority. It would assert appropriations authority over the CFPB, and then use 

this authority to make devastating funding cuts that would gut consumer protection. 

In doing so, it would contravene the clear intention of Congress to insulate the CFPB 

from efforts by the big banks to weaken the Bureau. 

 

Specifically, the bill would prohibit the Federal Reserve from transferring more than 

$200 million in fiscal year 2012 to the CFPB, a reduction of almost 50 percent in the 

Bureau’s proposed $329 million budget next year. It would also prohibit the Federal 

Reserve from transferring any funds to the bureau beginning in fiscal 2013, after 

which the CFPB would be subject to the appropriations process. In doing so, it would 

inflict a devastating blow to efforts in the Dodd-Frank Act to overhaul a regulatory 

structure that utterly failed to protect either consumers or the financial industry. 

 

The proposed changes to CFPB funding represent not just an astonishing refusal to 

learn from the mistakes of the past, but an insistence on making the very same 

mistakes all over again. We urge you to oppose them. If you have any questions, feel 

free to contact Senior Counsel Rob Randhava at (202) 466-6058. 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Wade Henderson     Nancy Zirkin 

President & CEO     Executive Vice President 

 


